Committee on Student and Campus Community
Meeting Minutes

April 23, 2008

Present: Lynn Bradley, Tony Conte, Diane Gruenberg, Wayne Heisler, Marimar Huguet-Jerez, Amy LoPrinzi, Magda Manetas, Mark Woodford

Excused: Gina Baxter, Matt Daley, Jumana Jaloudi, Marisa Hourdajian, Jim Norfleet

Not Present: Katie Jajjar, Vivian Fernandez

1. Approved March 26, 2008 minutes. Approved April 9, 2008 minutes, as amended. (Amended version will be downloaded to Governance website).

2. Lynn distributed the CSCC summary of spring, 2008 work, sent to the Faculty and Staff Senates.
3. Student Affairs Leadership Awards Ceremony – Lynn reminded the committee that all are invited to the ceremony, scheduled for 4/27/08 at 6:00 p.m. in the Mayo Concert Hall. CSCC also wishes to endorse the methodology applied this year to the scholarship recipient selection process, as this was far more appropriate for a governance committee to manage than the previous process. CSCC conveyed their formal approval of the proposed recipients forwarded by Lynette Harris.

4. Alcohol Policy Review – Mark Woodford and Lori Thompson (new Director of Planning and Administration in Student Affairs) will create a new version of the Alcohol Policy over the summer; a draft will be submitted to CSCC and the General Counsel in September; revisions will then be made and a preliminary version will go before the Board of Trustees at their October meeting. The policy will be submitted for final approval at the December Board meeting.

5. Travel Policy – We will continue to work on the travel policy. Prior to the May CSCC meeting, we should all read the original travel policy submitted to the Steering Committee, to make sure we have not left any critical element out of our own version. We have, thus far, completed a Mission Statement and Table of Contents, created a list of stakeholders to involve in the process and solicit documents from, and determined upon a plan of action for our next steps. 

Upcoming work will include:

· Magda will ask Lori Thompson to notify Tom Mahoney that the drafted policy will be sent to him in the spring of 2009 for his review and comments.

· Lynn will ask Beth Paul if we are missing any pertinent academic departments on our list of stakeholders. Lynn will write all the stakeholders we identified, asking them to submit electronically all travel-related policies/procedures/protocols from their department to us by May 9, 2008. 

· CSCC will meet on 5/21 from 1:30-4:00 to review these materials. We will also determine at this meeting how to proceed with those departments who do not respond to our call for documents. 

· We will include a section on best practices in the document, that can and should be applied across all departments. 

6. New Business

We discussed the possibility of adding representative of other departments on campus to CSCC, including the General Counsel and Community Standards. We also noted that the graduate student representative and Human Resources representative do not attend the meeting. Tony will alert Steering to this. Tony will also inform Steering that it is our understanding that a number of Program and Advisory Councils are not meeting on a regular basis.
Tony informed us of the Kappa Delta Pi (Education Honorary Society) Induction Ceremony scheduled for 4/26/08 at 2:00 in Kendall Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Magda Manetas

